
fsF R R E S   P T A   M I N U T E S
Date: Thursday, September 4, 2014

Meeting Called to Order at 3:15 PM. 

In Attendance: PTA Board members Sherry DeCelle, President; Kenly Brozman, Vice President; Kathy Adams, Secretary and Ilona Packie, Treasurer; Faculty Members Jo Ann Austin, Superintendent; Tom Nadolny, Principal; Chris Keller, Teacher/Faculty; Kathleen Bracken, Librarian and Meaghan Phair, Teacher/Faculty; Committee Heads/Parents: Wendy Berman, Craig Drenga and Alicia Dunaj.

MOTIONS VOTED AND APPROVED: Minutes from previous meeting; annual $300 donation to school office from PTA for use of copier and paper. Flower Power Fundraising was voted to be this year’s Fall Fundraiser.

Calendar, New Items:
Thursday, Sept 18. Back To School Night, at 6:30 pm.
Week of Monday, Nov 3 – Friday, Nov 7. Scholastic Book Fair (sales days open to public).
Wednesday, Nov 5. Parent-Teacher Conferences (midway through SBF).

Calendar, Ongoing:
PTA monthly meetings. Held second Thursday of each month, 3:15pm in the Library.
PTA Agenda will be posted to school website on Fridays, prior to PTA meetings.
PTA Newsletter submissions requested within one week following PTA meetings, usually by third (3rd) Friday of each month, emailed to: katlamixe@gmail.com.

Treasurer’s Report. 

• PTA annual renewal paperwork submitted, nominal fee. 

· Beginning year with balance of 16k.

· Classroom balance $9,472. Out of each classroom profit, teachers may choose to reimburse Room Parents for resources paid for out-of-pocket; Room Parents are encouraged to approach teachers for reimbursement, if desired and if a relatively large amount was spent by just one or two participating parents in gathering resources.

· $300 annual donation by PTA to FRRES office approved for use of paper and ink.

Principal’s Report. 
Welcome to Mr. Tom Nadolny, our new Principal at Farmington River. In his opening remarks, Tom expressed being exceedingly impressed with the hardworking ethic and  organized function of the PTA; at Back to School Night, he will encourage folks to turnout to help with the PTA, even if a small amount of time is available. It was noted that parental contributions are essential to success. Suggestion of a signup sheet and snacks at a PTA solicitation table at events may help encourage parents to participate. 

Summer Silent Fundraiser Recap, Highlights, Final Notes & Comments. Wendy, Kenly and Ilona, Co-Chairs.
To recap from summer PTA meeting in August, the Silent Auction fundraiser was a well-orchestrated success, thanks to the organizational efforts and steering committee of Wendy, Kenly and Ilona; the talented Jon Berman; the continued generosity of John & Anastasia Stanmeyer, for lending their terrific barn gallery space; a multitude of generous donors; the Furnace Brook Winery of Hilltop Orchards and Wandering Star Brewing Company; and steering committee of PTA volunteers including Sherry, Kathy A. and Kathy C., and Shanon. As catalyst and head chair for the event, Wendy sent express thanks to all for being the most smoothest running, reliable and resourceful group of people she’s ever worked with, in particular to those that still volunteer in earnest—despite no longer having children to benefit from their efforts attending Farmington River Elementary School!

Summer Silent Fundraiser Highlights
• 120 auction items, ranging in value from $10 - $895

• 57 tickets sold (35 advance, 19 online, 3 at the door) = $829.42

• Straight donations received = $387

• Pre-event raffle item from Frania Caulfield income = $600

• Auction item sales = $4,950


Highest price point items:



– Berkshire Magazine ad ($250)



– RJ Beham, 1 cord of wood ($185)



– Autographed Dustin Pedroia Red Sox jersey ($180)

• Beer and wine sale donations = $195

• CD sales = $15

• Expenses included printing, advertising, signage, food, sound, etc. = ($1,258.45)
TOTAL NET PROFIT = $5726
Summer Silent Fundraiser Final Notes & Comments
• Bidding was extended from 7pm to 7:15pm, then to 7:30pm. This was too long and lengthens the evening too much. End bidding no later than 7:15pm.

• Having both bidder numbers and item numbers is confusing and some were transposed at times during the checkout process. Item numbers should have a letter prefix.

• Drink vendors closed up as soon as bidding was over; should have continued until 8pm so that was still available while people waited for checkout to begin.

• Aim for 80 higher quality items with a minimum value of $25 or $50. Eliminate any $10-$15 items.

• $10 ticket price instead and keep the same whether in advance or at the door.

• Tuesday or Thursday nights are good nights for something like this, as long as nothing at Tanglewood, etc. Library had scheduled an event the same night after we started promoting date; need to coordinate in-town better somehow.

• Had plenty of food. Streamline items with plenty of each and backup supplies.


– Strawberries with cream cheese were popular.


– Spanakopita was popular.

• Parking was fine. Helped having people direct at the beginning. Having parking cones helped.

· Simplify checkout process, put onus on the bidders to collect their items and complete checkout form; use a large whiteboard to indicate winners.

· Reminder to send out letters of Thanks by committee members who procured individual donors, if not already sent. Wendy to send template.
Discussion of Existing Playground Improvements.
Jo Ann reported that through the Wellness Committee—where kids are serving, for the first time—the question was proposed to students, “What do you like/want?” It is key to need to listen to kids about their desires, and important to consult with playground supervisors about the logical location to install items. 

Children’s expressed desires include:

· The 6th Grade donated a tetherball, but we can get more, since it is a hot item. 

· Gaga Pit, either portable or permanent, was desired (noted as a pricey item). 

· A music boom box was requested. 

• Jo Ann noted that as a priority, improvements are needed for safety: grass or something soft, rather than existing hard top that is installed. This is mandatory in the area of the swing set*, and rubber chips are preferred over wood chips (as they present a permanent solution, with safety considerations holding forth as paramount over environmental). 

· Jo Ann proposed we consider an alternative to sitting in classrooms to stay active during the winter months, or any inclement days of indoor recess.

· Suggestion was made to install a type of fencing (similar to a batting cage) to keep balls from flying into the woods and kids chasing after them into the swampland.

· Sandbox installation was recommended by the Preschool.

• In the interim, until long-range plans could be implemented for the Lower Field Playground Development/Improvement, Jo Ann suggested we could install a Gaga Pit, with grades 4, 5, and 6 only using; alternatively, its use could be divided up by days (for example, only the younger grades could be permitted access on some days). 

Discussion of Lower Field Playground Development/Improvement. 
• Gain information, consult with professionals, and look into addressing drainage issues.

· Kenly suggested installing a track. 

· Chris suggested installing a soccer field. At former post at Williamstown Elementary, Chris secured a 30k grant to install a boardwalk over the wetlands; we could possibly do the same thing here in Otis at our school. Our school sits at the beginning of the Farmington Watershed; need a conservation committee representative and an engineer to walk the lower field and form a plan. Craig added that the Conservation Commission has turned over, with new, enthusiastic members and suggested we do pursue.

· It was suggested to install a handicap-accessible Port-O-Let.

· Jo Ann suggested we form a parental/community committee toward thinking of long-lasting solutions that are bigger in scope for general playground improvements. It was noted that Larry Gould, Building Inspector for Otis, has been amazingly helpful to the school. He is knowledgeable and practical, and must be invited to sit on the committee. It was recommended the committee be formed under the leadership of Tom Nadolny, who will not be Chair of the committee, but will facilitate its organization.

President’s Report.

• Room Parents solicited by teachers, handed over from the PTA.
· Membership Drive going well; of 25 total needed, and we are close to that number.
· Fall Fundraiser: need cited for something effective, with a good return of 40-50%, and not labor-intensive. Aiming for a profit of 2k+. Yankee Candle sales have grown tired; possibly consider a move to Kringle Candle sales. Regardless, seeking a 40-50% return in a fundraiser. To that end, Ilona and Kenly each suggested ideas for a Fall Fundraiser, outlined below:

Fall Fundraiser Idea—Flower Power Fundraising, suggested by Ilona.
Each student receives catalogue. Very user-friendly. 50% profit off each sale. Distributor goes to individual houses—not to the school (cheers heard). Reasonably-priced goods. In spring, town is greeted with an explosion of color from planted flower bulbs. No threshold, but time frame is an issue; must commit by September 18. A Saturday in the near future could be selected (by early October) to gather together and plant at the school. 
Fall Fundraiser Idea—Square One Art Fundraising, suggested by Kenly.
Kids make a square picture of nearly any subject. Each child receives a free packet of stickers printed of their own, unique artwork, just for participating (no purchase is necessary). Mouse pads, greeting cards, pot holders, etc. are items that can be printed on with a child’s unique artwork; great appeal for the holiday and grandma. Requested that Laura Catullo participate and fit into her schedule (at the time of this meeting, her response had not been received). 

Three different ways to do the Square One Art Fundraiser: 

1. Catalogue Sales Profit: 45% participation earns 34%; less particip. earns 38%.
2. Tile Mural Installation at School.

3. Combination of both Catalogue Sales and Tile Mural Installation.Hi
It was voted that the Flower Power Fundraiser would be chosen for this year; Square One Art Fundraiser was selected for next year.

• Book Fair occurs early in November. Setup for the Book Fair to be orchestrated on Thursday, October 30, after school, from 3-5 pm. Childcare will be available. Sherry, Kenly, Wendy, Kathy, Ilona, Craig and Anastasia are all on committee to help. Sherry will ask Tom what he would like to see as a “theme” for the event, whether about science or technology, for example. $500-800 range cost for the enrichment activity to coincide with the event; can apply for a OCC grant of $250-300 to offset costs. An enrichment activity continues to be a great way to provide interest along with the Book Fair, timed during Parent-Teacher Conference Week, to draw people in. As always, it is open to the public. On Friday, Nov 7, the final day of the Book Fair, a one-day residency by “Circus Smirkus” will be held as sessions during class periods, to last 45 minutes. Later that night, the annual Family Fun Night will be held while Circus Smirkus performs again.
Meeting Adjourned at 4:25 PM.

Next PTA Meeting: Thursday, October 9th, 2014, 3:15 PM IN SCHOOL LIBRARY.

* There was mention of a recently broken swing at the time of this writing.

